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April 24, 2023 
 

 
Ms. Linda C. Bridwell, P.E. 
Executive Director 
Kentucky Public Service Commission 
211 Sower Boulevard 
Frankfort, KY  40602 
 

Re: Response to PSC Letter Filing Document into the Record - Case No. 2022-
00238 

 
Dear Ms. Bridwell: 
 
 Please let this letter serve as Kentucky Frontier Gas, LLC’s (“Kentucky Frontier”) 
comments to the PSC Letter Filing Document into the Record dated April 19, 2023.  Upon 
review of the information provided in the response to counsel for East Kentucky 
Midstream, LLC’s (“EKM”) email, Kentucky Frontier believes that the inquiry from 
EKM’s counsel was in regards to its farm tap tariff that it is to file by May, 1, 2023 in Case 
No. 2023-00112.  However, if this inquiry by EKM’s counsel was also in regards to 
establishing a wholesale rate for Kentucky Frontier, which is a regulated utility, Kentucky 
Frontier would object to the rate being increased to the amount contained in the 
Commission’s response.  Kentucky Frontier believes that the rate it has been paying to 
EKM is already giving EKM a one hundred percent (100%) return on equity for the 
Jefferson Gas system that EKM purchased and should be decreased, not increased.  The 
wholesale rate to be charged by EKM should be fair, just and reasonable. 
 
 This is to certify that the electronic filing has been transmitted to the Commission 
on April 24, 2023 and that there are currently no parties in this proceeding that the 
Commission has excused from participation by electronic means.  Pursuant to the 
Commission’s July 22, 2021 Order in Case No. 2020-00085 no paper copies of this filing 
will be made. 
 
 Please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions or concerns. 
 
     Sincerely, 
 
 
       
     L. Allyson Honaker 


